City of San Antonio
Office of the City Council
Interdepartmental Correspondence Sheet

TO: Tina J. Flores, TRMC/CMC, City Clerk
FROM: Councilwoman Phyllis Viagran, District 3

COPIES TO: Emily McGinn, Assistant to City Council,
Melinda L. Uriegas, Boards and Commission Coordinator

DATE: July 6, 2021

SUBJECT: Appointment/Reappointment to Board/Commission

I would like to reappoint the following individual to the San Antonio Early
Childhood Education Municipal Development Corporation,

Joseph M. De La Garza Jr.

The application is on file with the Office of the City Clerk.
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Phyllis Viagran
Councilwoman, District 3
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